

Nassau Blue News



A PUBLICATION OF NASSAU BLUE INC., BROOKSVILLE, FL.

MAY 2024

BOARD MEMBERS

PRESIDENT

VICE PRESIDENT

TREASURER

Ed Graham ezedncpd@gmail.com

RECORDING SECRETARY

Fred Morello HPB2255@aol.com

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY

Andy Schneider aps372@hotmail.com

SGT-AT-ARMS

Bill Stuart

NEWSLETTER

Andy Schneider-Editor aps372@hotmail.com

NEWSLETTER ADDRESS P.O. BOX 412

MINNEOLA, FL 34755

NASSSAU BLUE WEB SITE www.nassaubluencpd.com

The April meeting at Perkins Restaurant, on Commercial Way, Spring Hill was attended by fifteen people. There was a problem getting into the meeting room we reserved. A group having a birthday party for a 98-year-old woman, overstayed their reserved time. We had our lunches served in a sectioned off area of the main dining area. The manager cleared the meeting room for us after the party left and we had our regular meeting there. Everything went smoothly at the meeting.

We are still looking for members to fill the vacancies of President and Vice President on our Executive Board.

Ed Graham reported our finances are stable and in good shape. There was no Recording Secretary report for the April meeting because we did not have enough Board members present for a quorum.

Posters have been sent out with information about the <u>Nassau Blue Picnic BBQ</u> to be held <u>May 18th</u> in Hudson, Florida. Three members have already responded that they are going. Remember this event is free to members, their families, and guests. You must call <u>before May 15th</u> with the number of attendees so we can get supplies for the picnic. More information can be found on our web site (nassaubluencpd.com) or in this newsletter.

Preparations for the 2025 Nassau Blue Reunion are ongoing. The hospitality room has been reserved for January 29th to February 1st, 2025. A block of rooms has been set aside in the Tower part of the Ramada. There will be a discounted rate which has not been negotiated.

A luncheon for members of ARPO (Association of Retired Police Officers) was held at Cooks Café, Deland. It was hosted by its President Bob Livoti. Eleven representatives from Nassau Blue attended. It was great seeing the ARPO members from here in Florida...the food was very good. Thanks Bob!

Our Corresponding Secretary Andy signed up a new member, Elaine Schneider ...HIS WIFE. A motion to accept by Joe Maggio and Joe Grella. Motion accepted.

Members discussed our current meeting place at Perkins. The food and service had improved from our last experience. The only issue we experienced this meeting was the delay getting into the private meeting room. We decided to return to Perkins for the May meeting. **Members should arrive at 12:15PM for this month only for lunch.**

50/50 winners: 1st Prize - Tom DeBeche, 2nd Prize - Andy Pitka, 3rd Prize - Joe Grella

NEXT MEETING: SATURDAY, MAY 4th, at <u>PERKINS RESTAURANT</u>,
4685 Commercial Way, Spring Hill, Florida. Arrive at 12:15 PM for lunch, meeting is at 1PM.

Cooks Cafe















